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June 27, 2022

Regarding the interim first vice president position to the 2022 VMCA board, Wes Robertson started an email communication with the Executive Board of the Virginia Mosquito Control Association on June 27, 2022 at 2:22pm. 

The board members included in the email communication were past president Tim DuBois, president Wes Robertson, president elect Betsy Hodson, vice president Carla Caulkins, sustaining member representative Kurt Vandock, secretary/treasurer Jay Kiser, and MAMCA Representative Jeff Hottenstein. 

Wes’ email communication stated:

“Ms. Waddle” (later corrected to Addie Weddle) “has accepted the offer to be interim First VP. Before we move forward with anything official I would like to have any discussion or feed back. Thanks, if nothing comes up by Tuesday I will move forward with a call for an official motion etc.”

There was discussion from several board members that they were looking forward to having Addie on the board.  Carla Caulkins made a motion, seconded by Jay Kiser (Jay rephrased the motion which was accepted by Carla), for Addie Weddle to be interim first vice president on the 2022 VMCA executive board.  There was no more discussion, all voted in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried 7/19/2022 at 2:31pm. 

After the last vote, Jay asked Wes:

“When Addie is officially a member of the 2022 board, how would you like to handle the following?
· Introduction to the board; send an email to the new board with congratulations, introductions, and schedule of events?
· Notification to VMCA membership; if you write up an email and send it to me, I can forward it to membership. This should happen before the next board meeting at least).
· Document the new board member in the Summer Skeeter:  portion of your presidential address or in a separate article. 
- She will need to send Karen a picture of herself for the list of board members in the Skeeter and on the website.”

Wes responded:

“I will send a congratulatory email and announcement to the board and suggest that she reach out to me a few days prior to our next meeting so I can catch her up on what has been occurring. 

I will be glad to send you an announcement to send out via email to the VMCA membership, I will have this either today or by Tuesday of next week. 

I will add it into the Presidential address for the skeeter. I will let her know of the picture requirement when I send her a congratulatory email.”



Respectfully Submitted,


Jay Kiser
Secretary/Treasurer VMCA
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